Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade Area Board

Update from	Royal Wootton Bassett
Date of Area Board Meeting	19 th March 2014
Headlines	

- RWB Town Council was sad to hear that Percy Miles, who served as a town councillor for many years and was three times Mayor of the town, died this month. Percy was the first Mayor to lead the town in paying respects for the fallen at repatriations.
- Mayor, Councillor Linda Frost held a Fun Run and Children's Fun Run on Sunday 16th March 2014 to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer Support.
- A representative from Tesco made a presentation to councillors and members of the public at a meeting held on Thursday 27th February 2014 regarding the proposal of a new Tesco supermarket being built in the neighbouring parish of Lydiard Tregoze, along with a proposed 300 homes.
- The first issue of the Royal Wootton Bassett Town Council's Bulletin newsletter will published at the end of March 2014. The Bulletin provides news, information and events and is a quarterly newsletter available to members of the public by distribution to various points in the town, for example doctors' surgeries, library and from RWB Town Council office. An electronic copy will also be available on the RWB Town Council website.
- The Royal Wootton Bassett Town Council Annual Report will be available in April 2014.

Projects

- Following the departure of the former Chair of the RWB Community Led Planning Group, The Revd. Canon Thomas Woodhouse, the Steering Group will now be looking toward the election of new leadership.
- New lighting has been installed at Jubilee Lake.

Future Events/Dates for the diary

Mayor Making, Friday 16th May 2014.

E-mail: alexa.smith@wiltshire.gov.uk